

# **Newsletter No.18**



#### **Year 5 Pupils**

A letter was sent home earlier in the week regarding the Junior Award Scheme for Schools. (JASS). If your child is interested in being part of this scheme please complete the letter and return it to school no later than <a href="Monday.29">Monday, 29</a><sup>th</sup>
<a href="January">January</a>. Places on this scheme are limited.

#### **Young Voices**

Well done to all the children who performed as part of the Young Voices event at the Manchester Arena on Monday evening.

The children really enjoyed themselves.

#### **Mossley's Got Talent**

Auditions will be held in class for this year's event, week commencing Monday, 5<sup>th</sup> February 2018. The children will vote for their class winner. Performances will then be watched by the School Council and a panel of teachers. The selected winners will then be asked to perform at the George Lawton Hall, Mossley on Wednesday, 28<sup>th</sup> March 2018.

#### **Micklehurst Junior Cricket Club**

We are looking for players for the 2018 season. Training starts on Monday, 29th January, 7.30pm until 9pm at Mossley Hollins High School indoor nets

All new players are welcome, just turn up on the night. If more information is needed please message the 'Micklehurst Cricket Club' Facebook page or contact 01457 832163.

## Friday, 26<sup>th</sup> January 2018

#### **After School Clubs**

Monday Multi-Sports Club – KS1 children.

Monday Textile club

Tuesday – Drumming

Wednesday – Maths clubs

Gardening begins again after February half-term due to weather conditions.

#### **Bird Watch Weekend**

After listening to an assembly this morning, some children have signed up to take part in the Great Birdwatch weekend. Children have been given a birdwatch spotting sheet, bird seed and a recipe for bird cake. It would be great if you could support your child 'birdwatching' this weekend. They need to indicate which birds are visiting their gardens within a 30 minute period. Please return the sheets on Monday so we can send them to the RSPB.

We hope you have fun and thank you for your support.



### Star of the Week

Achievement assemblies will take place on Wednesday morning at 9.05am. Parents and grandparents are welcome to attend.

Year 1 Silver Birch	Xander F		
Year 1/2 Beech	Tommy L		
Year 2 Sycamore	Joshua D		
Year 3 Elderberry	Andrew V		
Year 3/4 Ash	Jaycie-Leigh P		
Year 4/5 Sequoia	Max G		
Year 5 Oak	Emily W		
Year 6 Cherry Blossom	Amelia N		

#### Parent Partnership Questionnaire Results - January 2018

297 Pupils

#### 236 Families

#### 67 questionnaires returned to school (28% of the whole school)

		Very Good	Good	Satisfactory	Unsatisfactory
1	How good is the partnership between parents and the school?	39%	43%	18%	0%
2	How welcoming is the school environment for parents?	61%	34%	4%	1%
3	How good is the reception you get when you visit the school?	67%	26%	7%	0%
4	How good is the information you get from school? (letters, whole school newsletter, website, text, etc)	58%	27%	15%	0%
5	How useful is the partnership in helping you to support your child's learning? (parents evening, individual meetings, reports etc)	48%	30%	18%	4%

Take a look at the Parent Partnership page on our school website to find more information on the results of this questionnaire.

Thank you for your continued support.